
YOUR SUBSCRIPTION HAS EXPIRED 1 
;t I 

the date on your address label is December, 1951, or if it is marked 
June 1952. Will those who joined the Society last summer please 
send fifty cents to bring them into good standing until December 
31, 1952. n 

THIS IS YOUR LAST ISSUE 
if 

you have made no payment on your 1952 subscription. Due to its 
;1 limited resources, the Society cannot carry on unless all fees are 
u paid in advance. 

It is the sincere hope of the Executive that our full membership 
be retained. Although we solicit and welcome new members, our 
chief interest is centered on those that we already have. 

We hope to gain many—we can afford to lose none. 

To Contributors of Articles and Observations 
It seems necessary from time to time to offer the following suggestions 

and reminders: 

Stories for publication are to be submitted in the form that they are 
to appear in the BLUE JAY, and are not to be embodied as part of a letter 
to the Editor. 

If possible have articles typewritten. This procedure, however, is not 
necessary and all hand-written articles will receive the same consideration 
as the others. They will be typed by the Editor, as the publishers accept 
them only on typewritten form. 

Two pages, double spaced, or about 700 words will fill a page of the 
BLUE JAY, unless a picture also is to be included on the page. One page 
seems to be a desirable length for any one article. Short notes or stories, 
taking up one-quarter or one-half or one column are always very welcome. 
Should a space of two pages or more be required please make special ar¬ 
rangements with the Editor in advance. For lack of space it has be/n 
necessary to omit many interesting and timely contributions from almost 
every issue. 

An illustration makes a story much more interesting. Neat drawings 
or clear photographs are most welcome. Do not submit negatives. The pic¬ 
tures should be either the size that you wish to appear or larger. These can 
be reduced to a suitable size. Clear prints, which relate to the story being 
told will also be accepted. 

The deadline for our special anniversary issue will be September 1st. 

THE ANNUAL MEETING 
It is not too early to start thinking about our annual meeting, which 

will be held in Regina on the last Monday in October. Plan now to 
attend. The Executive are already working on a program which promises 
to be interesting. Among our outside member speakers will be K. E. Baines, 
of Tisdale, Mrs. John Hubbard of Grenfell, Hugh McLaughlin of Lewvan, and 
Arthur Ward of Swift Current. Others havq been contacted and no doubt 
will attend and contribute to the program. 


